Appendix E2


Taxation of telephone charges

The taxation of telephone charges depends on whether the employer or the employee is the subscriber. The circumstances given below assume that the employee is paid in excess of £8,500 (including reimbursed expenses and the taxable value of benefits).

Kent County Council as the Subscriber

· No benefit will arise on the reimbursement of business calls

· Providing the employee reimburses KCC in full for the cost of private calls then our dispensation allows us not to report a taxable benefit
· If the telephone rental is a second line e.g. for someone working from home, and is restricted to business use then no tax liability arises.  Where it is the only phone then payment of the rental will create a taxable benefit and must be reported on form P11D
The Employee as the Subscriber

· No benefit will arise on the reimbursement of business calls
· Reimbursement of private calls must be taxed and be subject to NIC’s
· Payment of the rental will create a taxable benefit and should be paid through the payroll, but if not actioned correctly, then include on form P11D.
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